
 

Summer Newsletter: 

Sports Days  

 

 

 

 

 

This Summer term every class took part 

in their own individual Sports Day on the 

field. Every child took part in a qualifying 

race to see who went through to the final 

heat! We definitely needed a VAR for the 

Sprint race!  

Platinum Jubilee –Dance! 

To celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubi-

lee, we all took part in “Dance Through 

The Decades” where each class was giv-

en a different style of dance from the 50s

– now! We had Grease, Fame and even 

The Spice Girls!  

 

 

 

 

Pupil Voice: 

After speaking to our pupils, they said 

that P.E and sport would be better if: 

-”we could have a track put in around the 

playground for the Golden Mile” 

“I would like to have more competitions 

and represent the school” 

Football 

Our year 5 girls took the initiative to create 

their own football team and so GFC was 

born! They got together at playtime to per-

fect their game and designed their own 

logos. They then competed in their first ev-

er match at Howe Bridge Leisure Centre. 

They played their hearts out and were con-

gratulated on their determination and team 

spirit! Well done girls! Roll on 2022/23 

when we will arrange more fixtures!  

 

 

 

  

 

 

(Thomas y4—Jamie Knight—Freestyle 

Football  

In the Summer term, we had Freestyle 

Footballer Jamie Knight come into school 

to teach us new football skills. He deliv-

ered an exciting as-

sembly where he 

showed us how to 

perform a “Blind 

Heel” and then after 

this we took part in a 

workshop, where he 

taught us many 

more skills. Our fa-

vourite was called 

“Around The 

World!” 



“It would be really good if we had some 

P.E equipment like gym equipment on the 

playground so that we could all take 

turns to use it!” 

“I’ve really enjoyed after school clubs 

and want to have more next year!”  

Thank you for your feedback children. It 

is really important that we listen to your 

views and look at how we can action 

them to make PE and sport much better 

at  

St. Joseph’s! 

P.E and sport outside of the  

curriculum! 

This half term, we were asked if we could 

organise our school grounds into differ-

ent zones so that all pupils had the op-

portunity to access each area. This in-

cluded playing on our school field, the 

adventure playground and the football 

zone. This was actioned and the children 

and staff have asked for this to continue 

next year (with a few tweaks) 

After School Clubs this term: 

This term we have continued with our out 

of hours provision by putting on: 

-Rugby for Y4-6 

—Multi-Sports for Key Stage 1 

 - Gymnastics for Key stage 2 

The Big Breaktime  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


